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17 June 2018 (Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time  - Year B) 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor: Rev Matthew Libra, 
mlibra@strosepdx.org 
Priest in Residence: Msgr. Gerard O’Connor, 
goconnor@archdpdx.org 
Deacon:  Rev. Mr. Brian Diehm,  
bdiehm@archdpdx.org 
Communication Director:  Mrs. Shelly Davidson, 
sdavidson@strosepdx.org 
Office Manager: Mrs. Dianna Cooper, 
dcooper@strosepdx.org 
 
OFFICE HOURS  
Tuesday-Friday 8:30 am - 4:00 pm 
(Summer hour changes noted inside)  
Parish Office:  503 281-5318  
www.strosepdx.org 
Bulletin deadline is 12:00 noon on Wednesday. 
 
MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday: Vigil Mass 5:30 pm 
Sunday Masses: 8:30 and 10:30 am  
Mass for Persons with Disabilities: 2nd Sunday of 
the Month,12:30 pm (exceptions to schedule noted inside) 

Daily:  Monday - Saturday Mass:  8:00 am  
Holy Days: Masses at 8:30 am and 7:00 pm 
 
CONFESSIONS 
Saturday 4:00 – 5:00 pm, Sunday at 7:30 am, in the 
church, or at other times by appointment. 
 
ST. ROSE SCHOOL 
5309 NE Alameda St. 
Portland, OR 97213  
Phone:  503-281-1912   Fax: 503-281-0554  
Grades Pre-K through 8  
Principal: Mrs. Karen Asbury 
kasbury@strosepdx.org 

ADMIN COUNCIL:   
Karen Asbury, Dave Castricano, Phill Colombo, 
John Cooper, Karl Krcma, Jim Patterson, Karen 
Pinder, and Sean Robbins 
 
PASTORAL COUNCIL:  
Kathie Cooper, Matt Cruz, Kyle Doan, Rosemary 
Hamilton, Trung Nguyen, Frank Rego, Jennifer 
Ratigan, Stephanie Rice, and Todd Rosenquist.    
 
SERVICES 
St Vincent de Paul Society 503-235-8431 
 
SACRAMENTS 
Preparation for Baptism, first Reconciliation, first 
Communion, and Confirmation.  Contact the 
office for personal or family needs for Anointing 
of the Sick. Couples seeking information about 
Marriage please contact the parish office well in 
advance of the intended wedding date. Adults 
looking into the Catholic faith prepare during Fall 
and Winter for reception into the Church at Easter. 
 
SICK AND HOMEBOUND  
Home visitations may be scheduled by calling the 
parish office. Communion ministers are available. 

 
 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for June 2018 

Evangelization: The Mission of the Laity 

That the lay faithful may fulfil their specific mission, by 

responding with creativity to the challenges that face the 

world today. 
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The Week of 17 June 2018 
11th Sunday in Ordinary Time - Year B 

St. Rose of Lima Parish 
 

Mass Intentions   /    Parish Activities 
 
Sunday,        June 17, 2018 (Father’s Day) 
           7:30 – 8 am Confessions 
  8:30 am Mass + Gary Shanks (Marianne Shanks) 
10:30 am Mass For the Parish 
                 
Monday,        June 18, 2018  
            7:40 am Morning Prayer in church  
 8:00  Mass  
            7:00 pm Rosary in Chapel  
                        
Tuesday,     June 19, 2018 
                 7:40 am Morning Prayer in church   
 8:00  Mass + Joseph Dinh (Maria Pham) 

                 10:30 am  Rosary in chapel 
                  6:30 pm Youth Choir in ch 
                  6:30 pm Scouts in gym & cr 
                                                         
Wednesday, June 20, 2018      
          7:40 am Morning Prayer in church  
 8:00 Mass + Charles & Beverly Brazil (Don Weber) 
           6:30 pm NCW in cr 
              7:00 pm C. Alver choir in ch 
                                                                                                       
Thursday,  June 21, 2018 
          7:40 am Morning Prayer in church  
  8:00 am Mass + Peter Pham (Maria Pham) 

                                                        
        
Friday,  June 22, 2018  
         7:40 am Morning Prayer in church  

 8:00 am Mass Int. of the Sick & Suffering (Christina  

                                                                                  Nguyen)  
                                         

Saturday, June 23, 2018  
         7:40 am Morning Prayer in church  

8:00 Am Mass  Int. Paul & Hanh Hansen (Suzanne Belatti)                                                      

             4 pm Confessions  

5:30 Pm Vigil Mass + Hoang Nguyen (Sonny Do) 

          
Sunday, June 24, 2018   
                7:30 am – 8:00 am Confessions  
  8:30 am Mass For the Parish 
10:30 am Mass + Joseph Phan Duc (Maria Pham) 
            
              
                                    
Sanctuary Lamp in Church burns this week for the Parish 

Sanctuary Lamp in Chapel burns this week for Int. All Graduates 
 

OFFERTORY:  June 10, 2018 $ 6,787, yielding $275,596 YTD  + 

WeShare  YTD Fiscal = $93,961  Combined Total  $369,557 YTD 

versus $406,161  Fiscal YTD budgeted or (89%). Thank you for your 

generous contributions! 

 

 

 

 

Pastor’s  Keyboard 

By:   
 

Fr. Matt Libra, Pastor 
 

Summer Updates: 
 
Summer is upon us and there has so much been going on, 
here is a blitz update: 
 

1- Vacation Bible School.  This year, due to not enough adult 
help available, we had to cancel our VBS/Glad Days 
program that usually happens the week after school gets 
out.  However, God does not cease to bless us.  This year a 
group of college age ministers in a group called Totus Tuus 
(think JP2) will come here 5-10 August to provide Vacation 
Bible School for kids³ Pre-K through 6th grade from 9am-
3pm as well as to 7th-12th grade in the evening 7:30-
9:45pm.  Thank you Tracey McDougall, Megan Schuver, 
Laura Altenhofen, Jenn Ratigan, and Shelly Davidson for 
making this happen for us!  Please pray for powerful 
encounters with Christ! 
 

2- Repair Project.  Several weeks ago, I shared with you about 
needed repairs that were costly and would involve 
potentially losing some of our windows.  The Facilities Team 
along with the Administrative Council worked really hard to 
help us take wise steps forward.  We found that whereas 
the entire $1.1 million project is necessary, the critical area 
is the South facing windows.  The contractors are able to 
move us forward in a small step that prevents critical loss 
for about $47,000.  Our plan is to do that project 
immediately using money from savings this summer while 
creating a plan to strategically address the whole need as 
well as the requisite fundraising with the help of a 
development hire that we hope will be coming soon.  
Please pray for greater trust in God. 
 

3- Strategic Plan.  On 21 June the Administrative Council will 
meet to establish a 3-5 year strategic plan for our parish 
that will help us organize and collaborate with St. Rose 
School strategic planning as well as Pastoral Council 
Discipleship Plan so that we can be more effective at 
knowing, loving, serving our God and neighbor.  Please 
pray for wisdom, guidance of the Holy Spirit and courage to 
live the Gospel. 
 

4- Youth Ministry gathering.  On 22-23 June our amazing and 
generous team of volunteer youth ministry coordinators will 
go away for a day of retreat to savor some of the graces 
God has blessed us with this year, to nourish our own 
spiritual lives, and to begin planning to how we can grow 
and better serve our youth in the coming year.  Please pray 
for them to receive many graces! 
 

5- Vacation.  This Friday was the last day of school for Karen 
Asbury and Peggy Johnson, following in the footsteps of 
Marlene Hollingsworth, Peg Swanton and Harley Talkington 
in the ways of retirement.  There has been a lot going on 
and now it is time for me to honor these sacred moments 
and reflect on what God has done for us and receive and 
listen to Him. 



 

 

I will be gone on vacation 2-17 July and Msgr. 
O³Connor has been gracious enough to cover me the 
whole time.  I will pray that you get time to reflect and 
savor the mysteries too.  Blessed Summer to you all! 

 
Next Week: June 24, 2018 

(The Nativity of St. John the Baptist) -  Year B 
 During this week, please take time to pre-read the Readings for next 

Sunday’s Mass from your Bible. This will aid in giving a deeper dimension 
and understanding to what we hear proclaimed in the readings.  

 
 Reading I: Isaiah 49: 1-6 
(I will make you a light to the nations.)  
 
Responsorial Psalm: 139: 1b-3, 13-14ab, 14c-15 
(I praise you, for I am wonderfully made.) 
                                                                             
Reading II: Acts 13: 22-26  
(John heralded his coming by proclaiming a baptism of 

repentance.) 
 
Gospel: Luke 1: 57-66, 80 
(John is his name.)    
 
PLEASE NOTE: You can get the complete text of readings for any 
day of the year at www.usccb.org 
  

 
 

St. Vincent de Paul - St. Rose Conference 

June 17, 2018  
        11th  Sunday in Ordinary Time  - Year B 

 In the Gospel, Jesus says: “This is how it is with the 

reign of God. A man scatters seed on the ground. He goes to bed 

and gets up day after day. Through it all the seed sprouts and grows 

without his knowing how it happens.”  

Through your almsgiving you are sowing seeds that 

grow far greater than you know. Your gift placed in the St. 

Vincent de Paul poor box brings Christ’s love and compassion 

to the poor.                   

                ****************** 

Our pantry is in need of canned corn; shelf stable fruit 

juices; boxed dinners – tuna helper; and baking mixes; canned 

fruit (all types); Ramen; and baked beans 

Thank you for your continued support as we attempt 

to provide groceries for 400-699 people each month! 
 
 If you know of a neighbor or friend needing food 

assistance, please refer them to SVDP at 503.235.8431 for help! 
                                  ******************  
 
Update: Thank you all for your contribution to the 2018 
Archbishop’s Catholic Appeal.  We have exceeded our goal, and 
are at 124% or 42,399 with 26.5% parishioner participation.  
 
St. Rose Youth Week  (August 6-10) Totus Tuus (“Totally Yours”) 
is a youth program dedicated to sharing the Gospel and promoting 
the Catholic faith.  Like our former VBS program, Glad Days, Totus 
Tuus teaches in ways that ignite the hearts of young people. Unlike 
Glad Days, Totus Tuus has an additional evening component 
geared toward students in grades 7-12.  The result in other 
parishes has been the formation of young adults who continue to 
ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ {ŜŜ ŦƭȅŜǊ ƻƴ ŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ 
in back for more details and registration form.  
 
21 June: Jean Czuba & Ray Vandiver performing music at: LEVEL 
BREWING  5211 NE 148th Ave, June 21, 2018;  7:00 pm ς 9:00 pm 
www.levelbeer.com for more info All ages welcome! 

                    CHOIR NOTES 

“Greatest of all music is church music.” 

An invitation to join the Sunday 8:30 Mass Choir 

in weekly rehearsals, Wednesday evenings 7:00 

P.M.  Use ALL your talents wisely. 
 

NEW ST. ROSE DIRECTORY COMING in October 2018, we will be 
working with Lifetouch to produce a new St. Rose Directory.   
More information to follow.  Questions, please contact Bridget  
Rego (503-869-5105) or Peggy Johnson (503)287-7391 
 

EM, Lector, & Altar Server Schedule 
Thank you to all who faithfully serve our parish! 

23/24 June 2018 (The Nativity of St. John the Baptist– Year B) 

Next Week: 4 th Week of the Month – Sunday & Saturday before  

                   5:30  PM  (Vigil)   Saturday (23- June 2018)  
L:  John Cooper              L:  Dianna Cooper 
C:  Noelle Balsz              R:  Pat Bellamah 
  Altar Servers:  
 

                      8:30 AM  Sunday    (24 June 2018)  

L: Paul Westby               L: Rosemary Westby 

C: Karen Burlingame     C: Anne Nguyen 

C: open  - Seminarian    R: Laura Altenhofen 

Altar Servers: 

                 10:30 AM  Sunday  (24 June 2018)   

L: Frank Rego                 L: Bridget Rego    

C: Kevin Seed                 C: open  

C:  open - Seminarian     R:  Megan Schuver   

Altar Servers:                                                                                  
 
**Note** We have several open slots for Extraordinary Ministers of the 

Holy Eucharist, call the parish office if you are interested in serving. If 

you are not scheduled at a particular MassΣ ōǳǘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ άhǇŜƴέ 
slot, please feel free to come forward and serve.    
 **Note** When a visiting Priest, Deacon, or Seminarian is on the altar, we 

will need fewer EMs.  Thank you! 
  

Volunteers Needed:  
   1.  We are looking for volunteers who would like to serve as 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist, Lectors, and Collection Counters 
and St. Vincent de Paul.  If you would like help in any of these capacities, 
or others, please call the parish office, 503.281.5318. A background check, 
CTP training, as well as training for the Ministry will be completed.                                   
   2.  Coffee/Donut Volunteer Opportunities: 201 8/201 9 Sign-
Up is in the back of church, or go to our website and signup 
online at signup genius  at: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/index.cfm?go=c.SignUpSearch&
eid=0CCBC9DBF4CAF966&cs=09B0BAAD8FC48B177B0B64765
BCF9BC8&sortby=l.title   please check your calendarsé. All 
individuals or fami lies are welcome to sign up.  Many opportunities 
(for families with students at St. Rose School benefitting from 
Parish subsidized tuition rates), to say yes on your school subsidy 
form that you are involved in Parish activities.   Altar Guild sign -
up sheets  are also in back of Church . 
 
June 19 – 27, 2018 The Franciscan Missionary Sisters of Our 

Lady of Sorrows are hosting  this June the annual Sisters and Lay 

Women’s 8-Day Silent Retreat at Our Lady of Peace Retreat in 

Beaverton.  Retreat master, Fr. Ben Cameron, CPM, will be 

preaching on “Living the Capital Virtues and Evangelical 

Councils”. Included each day is Holy Mass, Conferences, 

Eucharistic Adoration, Evening and Night Prayer, time for rest and 

reflection.  Retreat beings with dinner Tuesday evening, 6/19/18 

and ends after breakfast on Wednesday, 6/27/18.   Full retreat, 

suggested donation is $525.  Commuter rates available.  To register  

or for questions, please phone the retreat house at 503-649-7127 or 

email sisters @olpretreat.org. 

 

http://www.usccb.org/
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https://www.signupgenius.com/index.cfm?go=c.SignUpSearch&eid=0CCBC9DBF4CAF966&cs=09B0BAAD8FC48B177B0B64765BCF9BC8&sortby=l.title
https://www.signupgenius.com/index.cfm?go=c.SignUpSearch&eid=0CCBC9DBF4CAF966&cs=09B0BAAD8FC48B177B0B64765BCF9BC8&sortby=l.title
http://olpretreat.org/


 

 

The African American Catholic Community of Oregon 

(AACCO) is sponsoring a workshop: “Renewing Your 

Commitment to Faith”.  June 30, 2018, 9am-1pm at 

Immaculate Heart Church Parish Hall   2926 N. Williams Ave. 

Portland 97227.  During this workshop, attendees will help 

create a plan of action for AACCO’s future.  All are welcome! 
 

        45th Annual - Our Lady of Peace Institute in Catholic 
Teaching (An Educational Retreat)  Monday - Friday, July 16 – 
20, 2018  Theme: "poor in spirit; rich in faith" 

                       Speakers and Course Summaries: 
Rev. John Horgan: “¢ƘŜ aŀǊƛŀƴ /ƘŀǊƛǎƳ ƻŦ {ǘΦ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ ƻŦ !ǎǎƛǎƛέ 
Dr. Anthony Lilles: ά/ƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǘƛǾŜ tǊŀȅŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ 
¢ǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴέ 
Sr. Michael Francine Duncan, SSMO: ά{ǇƛǊƛǘ ŀƴŘ CŀƛǘƘΤ 
/ƻƴǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ wŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎέ 
Mother Mary of the Angels, evening lecture: "Blessed are the 

Poor in Spirit"  
Morning Prayer, Holy Mass, Classes and Eucharistic Holy Hour. 
Resident: $500; Day Student: $325; Day-Only Classes: $70 per 
day  includes lunch; or $20 per class.  Evening Lectures: $10 (no 
registration necessary)Visit our website at www.olpretreat.org to 
register, Email: sisters@olpretreat.org or Call Sr. Maria Benedicta 
at 503-649-7127   Our Lady of Peace Retreat – Beaverton, OR 

 

MARRIED COUPLES  Allow God to give you grace in 

abundance and transform your marriage relationship by attending a 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend on August 17th - 19th 

at Our Lady of Peace Retreat House. For more information call 

503-853-2758 or apply on-line  

at www.rediscoverthespark.org.  Additional dates and locations are 

listed on-line. 

 
OUR GIFT TO YOU: Your own formed.org subscription! This parish 
gift provides you with at-home access to the best Catholic content 
around. Look for audio talks, movies, eBooks, and video-based 
studies from trusted providers like the Augustine Institute, Ignatius 
Press, Catholic Answers and moreτall from the comfort of 
home and on one, convenient website. Visit formed.org to learn 
more. (St. Rose Access Code: NW34T3).   
 
Culture of LIFE  As faithful Christians, we have a responsibility 
to witness to the culture of life!  Come out and see how God will 
use YOU to help mothers and save the lives of unborn children. 
The "no-show" rate for having abortions is as high as 75% when 
people are present praying on abortion day. Please join us 
at Planned Parenthood at 3727 NE MLK Jr. Blvd on Wednesdays 
from 7:30 to 11:00 a.m. and then again from 1:30 to 5 pm. Also, 
at The Lovejoy Surgicenter at 933 NW 25th on Thursdays from 
6:30 to 9 a.m., and Fridays from 8 to 10 a.m. If you would like 
more information, and especially if you would like to help, 
contact Therese Ruesink at 503 997 1884 
or ruesinktherese@comcast.net 
 
Tech Support: As a Knight of Columbus, I provide assistance to 
those in need.  My parents Dave and Kathie are both active 
members of St. Rose, and I also wish to serve our parish by 
offering my technical services to the parish community.   I am 
familiar with most windows operating systems, and mobile IOS 
and Android platforms.  I will be able to assist with new 
program installations and modifications & troubleshooting; i.e.  
installing a new printer, or Bluetooth /  keyboard connection to 
a tablet, as well as assistance with antivirus and malware 
protection.  Michael Castricano, Knight of Columbus 
mjcparish@gmail.com 

Give drink to the thirsty - St. Rose Life, Justice, and Peace 
Committee invites you to participate in the Carry 5 Walk for Water in 
support of Water 1st International. This organization fights the global 
water crisis by providing convenient access to clean water and 
sanitation for communities around the world. Visit our team page 
at:  https://my.water1st.org/StRoseParish to join or donate. For more 
information, contact Angie Godfrey at 503-891-8241. 
 

Upcoming Events in the Archdiocese: 
 

WOCCRs is sponsoring a Day of Renewal on July 14, 2018 with 

Fr. Bill Adams at Our Lady of the Lake, Lake Oswego from 9am - 

4:30 pm with Mass following.  Music by David Bentz.  The theme 

is "The Holy Spirit and Me".  Snacks and Beverages will be 

supplied.  Please bring own lunch.  No registration fees. 
 
Marriage Help - Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi) has helped 
tens of thousands of couples at all stages of disillusionment or 
misery in their marriage.  This program can help you too.  For 
confidential information about or to register for the June 
program beginning with a weekend on June 22-24 call 503-225-
9191 or 800-470-2230 or email: portland@retrouvaille.org or visit 
the website at www.HelpOurMarriage.com   
 
 
Rachel's Vineyard Retreats are for those seeking to deal with their 
abortion experiences. "What is most meaningful to me is being free 
of what was a secret that prevented me from deeply connecting with 
others, especially my living children." October 23-25 near Eugene, In 
Spanish November 9-11. Contact Project Aurora 
at ProjectAurora@aol.com or 541-942-2861. For more information 
visit www.project-aurora.org or www.rachelsvineyard.org. Financial 
assistance is available! 
 
Are you single and over age 50?  SOLO SENIORS is a catholic-based 
social organization, for single men and women over age 50 in the 
greater Portland area. It primarily provides social and recreational 
programs in a safe and friendly environment for its members. For more 
information, a Solo brochure or a copy of our monthly newsletter, call 
Ann Buchholz 503 235-9047. 
 
As faithful Christians, we have a responsibility to witness to the 
culture of life!  Come out and see how God will use YOU to help 
mothers and save the lives of unborn children.  The "no-show" rate 
for abortions is as high at 75% when people are present praying on 
abortion day.  Please join us!  40 Days for Life Vigil hours at 
Lovejoy Surgicenter are from 7 AM to 7 PM daily.  Lovejoy 
Surgicenter is located at 933 NW 25th Avenue, Portland. If you would 
like more information, and especially if you'd like to volunteer to help, 
please contact Therese Ruesink at 503.997.1884  or  
ruesinktherese@comcast.net. 
  

St. Rose Repeat Announcements 
 

Your Annual Offertory Envelope Boxes for 2018 are now in 
the parish office (If you use envelope boxes). If you would like to 
change your donations from envelope use to online donations, 
this is a simple process. Go to our website www.strosepdx.org 
and click on WeShare on the right side of home page. Or, go 
directly to www.strosepdx.weshareonline.org . Call the parish 
office with any questions.  
 
“Save Time and Donate Online!” Online Giving is available 
for parishioners with WeShare, an easy and convenient way 
to save time and support the church. Donating is simple, 
safe, and completely secure. Visit the website below and 
make your payment. If you would like to enroll in Online 
Giving, please visit http://strosepdx.weshareonline.org, or 
go online to our website at www.strosepdx.org, and click on 
the We Share link If you have any questions or concerns 
about the program or would like help setting up your 
account, please call the Parish office. 
 

http://www.olpretreat.org/
mailto:sisters@olpretreat.org
mailto:ruesinktherese@comcast.net
mailto:mjcparish@gmail.com
https://my.water1st.org/
http://www.helpourmarriage.com/
mailto:ProjectAurora@aol.com
http://www.project-aurora@aol.com/
http://www.rachelsvineyard.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=933+NW+25th+Avenue,+Portland&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:ruesinktherese@comcast.net
http://strosepdx.weshareonline.org/
http://www.strosepdx.org/


 

 

A Message from the St. Rose Parish Library : Please take a 
look around your home for any library books that you have 
read and not yet returned. In addition, consider donating a 
relevant Catholic  book that you have read and want to share 
with others. The library has accepted dozens of donated 
books from parishioners and the collection is becoming quite 
impressive. For questions about donating new or used titles 
to the library, please contact the parish library volunteer; 
Todd Rosenquist (503) 869-5077 
 
Check out the St. Rose Library! Through a generous donation, we 
have new children’s books and DVD’s. Great way for the whole 
family to be entertained and learn about our beautiful Catholic 
Faith and treasured saints.  
 
The Holy Spirit Sisters would like to thank you for your continued 
support by donating your redeemable cans & bottles.  Please 
continue dropping them off at the back of the Convent across from 
the parish. Looking for someone to help with processing and 
redemption of the donations.  Please contact Fred Stovel at 
503.799.3225. 
 
The St. Rose Youth Choir always welcomes new members, and is 
open to boys and girls 4th grade through high school for 5:30 pm Vigil 
Mass. If interested, please contact the director, John Vergin at 
503.334.9575 or the parish office 503.281.5318 
 

 
Fall Religious Education ï 2018 

Confirmation: New Fall Calendar for 2018/2019 will be included in 
the Confirmation Packet, which can be found online at 
www.strosepdx.org,  Faith Formation, Sacramental Preparation. 
For more information please contact Laura Altenhofen: 
laura.altenhofen@gmail.com, 503.780.3537   
 
Sacramental Prep:  1st Communion / 1st Reconciliation Class begin 
in  September 2018. Watch for dates. First Reconciliation in 
December and First Communion in May.  See schedule to include 
new “Youth Sunday” activities. Registration forms are online 
ǳƴŘŜǊ άFaith Formation, Sacramental tǊŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴέ ŀǘ 
www.strosepdx.org    
 
St. Rose Nursery and Children’s Liturgy: Looking for volunteers 
that can commit to 1 Sunday per month during 10:30am mass. For 
more information please contact: Marianne Hoonakker-Kelly at 
(503) 504-6576 or mariannehoonakkerkelly@gmail.com 
  
CCD Religious Education/Youth Sunday  CCD Religious Education 
classes in the Fall  for grades 3 ï 8, at the  ñYouth Sundaysò Fellowship 
from 5-7:30pm. Watch for details on upcoming dates.   This is an 
opportunity for all youth of the parish to gather for a meal and activity, 
then break into individual classes to learn more about how to know and 
love our faith, our God & Neighbor. For more information please contact 
Jennifer Ratigan: jadratigan@gmail.com  
 
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA)Interested in being 
a Catholic? Want help in taking the next step? At St. Rose of Lima, 
those discerning whether to enter the Catholic Church are asked to 
commit to attend weekly, 90-minute meetings on Sunday 
afternoons between September 17, 2017 and May 20, 2018. 

 

St. Rose Nursery and Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word 
 

* Nursery opens at 10:10. Please 

drop your child off at the nursery 

between 10:10 and 10:25. 
* Nursery is located in the Pre-Kindergarten classroom at St. Rose 
School.  Follow stairs (leading to cafeteria) to double doors at the 
bottom and follow signs to Nursery. 
* There will be an information & registration sheet for you to fill 
out and sign.  There is No Fee. 
* If you are needed during mass, we will come and get you. 
* Immediately after mass please come and retrieve your child. 

Children's Liturgy of the Word - What to expect: 

* After opening prayer, Fr Matt will invite all school age children from     

   ages  4-11 to the front of church. 
* There will be leaders waiting with the Children's Liturgy banner.     
   Children will line up in two groups, 4-7 & 8-11.  
* Fr Matt will give a special blessing  
* Leaders will lead them to the 2nd & kindergarten classrooms in St. Rose   
School to learn the liturgy of the Word at their level.  
* After Homily, Creed and Intercessions, approximately 20-25 minutes, the 
children will quietly return to the church and back with you.   
 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) 
Interested in being a Catholic? Want help in taking the next 

step? At St. Rose of Lima, those discerning whether to enter the 
Catholic Church are asked to commit to attend weekly, 90-minute 
meetings on Sunday afternoons beginning in September through 
and May of each year. 

During these eight months, prayer, discussion and study will 
follow Old and New testaments of The Bible, the United States 
Catholic Catechism for Adults and other articles and publications 
on this schedule: 

* Fall 2018 – Catholics Beliefs (The Creed) 
* Advent 2018 through the Christmas Season 2018 –     
   Catholic Worship (The Sacraments) 
* Lent 2019 – Catholic Living (The Commandments) 
* Day of Reflection (a Saturday during Lent TBA) 
* Easter Vigil (April 20, 2019) Baptism (for those never  
   baptized) or Full Reception into the Catholic Church      
 (for baptized Christians), Confirmation, First Communion 
* Easter Season to Pentecost—Sharing the Easter  

           Experience. 
If you’re interested, please contact the parish office by phone (503) 
281-5318 or email dcooper@strosepdx.org 

 
 

Music Opportunities at St. Rose 
5:30 pm Vigil Mass:  St. Rose Youth Choir:  The Youth Choir 
sings once a month at the 5:30 pm Vigil.  We are looking for new 
singers to join us! If your child (age 9 and up) enjoys singing, 
loves music, and would like to learn more about both, while serving 
our parish through the ministry of music, please call Choir Director, 
John Vergin at 503-334-9575, or the parish office.   
 
8:30 am Sunday Mass: “Sing praise to God, sing praise.” –
Psalm 47.  If you enjoy singing at Mass, why not join the 8:30 
Mass Choir? All voices are needed and it only requires about two 
hours of your time weekly—during one of which, you’re already 
here. Contact Chris Alver, at   alver6403@comcast.net  
 
10:30 am Sunday Mass:  FOLK GROUP YOUTH CHOIR If you are 
in second grade or above and enjoy liturgical singing; we hope you'll 
consider participating! Contact Jean Czuba (jczuba@q.com) for 
additional details. 
 
 The St. Rose Folk Group is actively looking for new musicians 
to join us. We need a pianist for the 10:30 am Mass on Sundays 
in addition to singers, guitarists or any other instrumentalists. If 
interested or if you have further questions, please contact Mary 
Johnson at 503-288-7851 or come up to the piano after 10:30 
Mass.   

10:30 am Sunday Mass:  FOLK GROUP YOUTH CHOIR If 
you are in second grade or above and enjoy liturgical singing, we 
hope you'll consider participating! Contact Jean Czuba 
(jczuba@q.com) for additional details.  
 
 
 
St. Rose Stork Club is the welcoming committee for new 
babies. If you know of someone with a new addition to their 
family, spread the word about this fun ministry. The stork club 
is a wonderful way to meet parishioners and help with the 
transition of a new little one in your family. We also extend 
our cooking skills to those experiencing medical problems or 
other limitations & some prepared meals and a brief visit 
would be helpful.  To join the Stork club or receive meals, 
please contact Joyce Boyce at joyeveboy@yahoo.com,  or 
the parish office 503-281-5318. 
 
 

tel:%28503%29%20869-5077
http://www.strosepdx.org/
mailto:laura.altenhofen@gmail.com
http://www.strosepdx.org/
mailto:mariannehoonakkerkelly@gmail.com
mailto:jadratigan@gmail.com
tel:503-334-9575
mailto:alver6403@comcast.net
mailto:jczuba@q.com
mailto:jczuba@q.com
mailto:joyeveboy@yahoo.com


 

 

 
 

 If you would like to change your donations from envelope 
use to online donations, this is a simple process. Go to our 
website www.strosepdx.org and click on WeShare on the right 
side of home page. Or, go directly to 
www.strosepdx.weshareonline.org 

 
 
 

Repeat Upcoming Events in the 
Archdiocese: 

 
Mother & Child Education Center provides pregnancy testing, 
classes, clothing and supplies for new mothers.  Their goal is to 
provide a place where new mothers can go for support, so children 
can be welcomed and nurtured.  Go to www.momchildpdx.org for 
more information. 
 
Looking to start a family? Attempting to conceive?  Natural 
Family Planning has been used successfully by couples to achieve 
pregnancy.  Most think about preventing pregnancy when 
considering NFP.  However, the knowledge learned in NFP can be 
very useful in understanding a couple's fertility and in helping to 
improve the chances of becoming pregnant. 
 
www.StandUpGirl.com – Maybe youôre pregnant, or worried 
that you might be pregnant. You feel scared, overwhelmed, 
alone. Need someone to talk toésomeone you can be real 
with?  Weôre here for you.  Women who get what youôre going 
through, because theyôve lived through it. Women who care 
and can help.  Confidential. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.momchildpdx.org/
http://www.standupgirl.com/
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